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Village of Hanover 

Council Meeting Minutes 

April 27, 2022 

 

Mayor Jeff Collins called the Village of Hanover Council Meeting to order at 6:00 pm and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Clerk/Treasurer Nicole Gieseler gave the invocation. 

 

ROLL CALL: 

Jeff Collins: Present   Brett Wright: Present 

Brandon Hale: Present  Sue Spaulding: Present 

Chester Flowers: Present  Donna Reniecker: Present 

Chris Felumlee: Present  Kim Christian: Absent 

 

MINUTES: 

The Minutes of the April 13, 2022 meeting were reviewed and discussed. Being no further corrections or additions, a motion to 

accept the minutes was issued by Councilor Hale, second by Councilor Flowers, All Ayes. 

 

VISITORS: 

• None 

 

CITIZENS: 

• Jeff Hanger noted that he toped of the road salt barn and patched pot holes. The village sign has been taken down to 

prepare for replacement.  

 

FIRE DEPT REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

  

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT: 

President of Planning Molnar reported: 

• Comprehensive Plan meeting is scheduled for this evening at 6:45 pm.  

• Regional Comprehensive Plan meeting took place at the LVHS auditorium.  

 

ZONING INSPECTOR’S REPORT: 

• Nothing.  

 

LETTERS AND CORRESPONDENCE: 

• Nothing. 

 

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT: 

Gieseler reported: 

• Insurance Claim- grandmother made the teen pay for crosswalk repairs. Money was submitted to our insurance company 

and the insurance company sent it to us.  

• ARPA reporting is finished for 2021.  

• SRTS/STP Plan- Jim Lenner will assist under 2022 grant service retainer. Initial meetings and application.  

• Water- Kevin Eby sent a weekly update. Arcadis has been selected to perform the Preliminary Engineering 

Report/Feasibility Study for Hanover and Marne. The county is in the process of entering into an agreement with them. 

Arcadis completed the feasibility study for the City of Newark. Gieseler will attend water project meetings to insure the 

village has the opportunity to hear first hand results, process, discussion, input and feedback.  
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• Utilities Corridor- Jim Lenner will send Johnstown’s plan so we can review and work toward applying our own.  

• Impact Fees and Housing Design Standards-  Information is being gathered for our consideration of evaluating and 

implementing. 

• OPWC- Clarify concerns with Phase 3 application submission. Submitting the application in 2023 and beginning construction 

in 2024, with full payment starting in 2025 was suggested from a financial standpoint. Timing with other project may cause 

the start date to be different, ultimate timing rest with council. Engineering will still be applicable pending any changes. Last 

municipal bond payment is scheduled for the end of 2024. In 2025 we can go out for an additional municipal bond to pave 

the rest of the village.  

 

FINANCE/CIP REPORT: 

• Nothing.  
 

BPA REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

 

GROUND DIRECTOR REPORT: 

Councilor Spaulding reported: 

• New signs have been posted. 

 

STREET COMMITTEE REPORT: 

Councilor Felumlee reported: 

• County plans to pave Licking Valley Road/668 in July. They will inform who is awarded the bid and then we can contact to 

“piggyback” if desired. Councilor Hale requested a quote. 

• Jim Lenner informed Council of a new grant opportunity SS4A (Safe Streets for All) 

• OPWC Phase 3 final design is 90% complete, “wish list” items could impede design completion. 

• Councilor Hale made a motion to move forward with Xtreme Asphalt completing the village road crack sealing, second by 

Councilor Spaulding, All in Favor.  

 

STORM WATER REPORT: 

Councilor Wright reported: 

• Meeting with homeowner on New Home Dr/W. High Street to discuss drainage grate.  

• AEP supervisor has our light maintenance request and street lights should be fixed within the next couple of weeks.  

 

ENGINEER’S REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

 

LAW SOLICITOR’S REPORT: 

• Nothing. 

 

GRIEVANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  

• Nothing. 

 

APPEALS BOARD: 

• Nothing. 

 

ORDINANCES/RESOLUTIONS: 

Resolution 6-2022 In the matter of: Update of the District Solid Waste Management Plan. 2nd reading. 
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MAYOR’S MINUTE: 

• Nothing additional.  

 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Councilor Hale, second Councilor Spaulding, All Ayes. 

 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 

___________________________________      __________________________________ 

Mayor Jeff J. Collins.                                                  Clerk/Treasurer Nicole D. Gieseler   


